Parsippany - Troy Hills, NJ - Fire District #2

Board of Fire Commissioners Meeting Minutes

Call to Order Time: 8:00pm Date: 5/10/21
s Present: Absent:
Commissioners George Appel, Peter Deegan, Donald Denise, Charles lantosca, | James Murphy
Guests Deputy Chief Douglas Reighard

Last Meeting’s Minutes | Read & Approved

Treasurer’s Report Read & Approved
Bills for Payment Approved
Correspondence Read & Reviewed
Committee Reports
Insurance People are getting annual physicals; results will be reported to the Chief as they come in. Hold

Harmless agreement for drills in D-6 needs to be signed.

House

No report.

Apparatus

T-21 waterway has been repaired; air leak found and repaired; bucket control problem also
discovered and requires parts now on order.

Chief’s
Report

Read & Reviewed.
Approved, 4-0, to purchase two foam nozzles not to exceed $2000.
Chief will ensure mutual aid fire districts will follow D-2 response guidelines.

Old
Business

Fire District Election occurred April 20, 2021.

Responded to concerned resident regarding the firehouse siren.

Survey conducted to assess fire company interest in a gym membership. Survey showed strong
interest by majority of members.

Gear rack is on order; awaiting shipment and installation.

New Chief Command Vehicle has been purchased; awaiting delivery and outfitting.

Spectrum still working on obtaining radio frequencies.

New
Business

George Appel and James Murphy were each elected to 3 year terms as Fire Commissioner.
Reorganization decision is that all commissioners will continue in their current position.

2021 budget passed.

Memorial day parade and ceremony will go on as usual. There will be no Open House. Refreshments
will be served after the services for RLVFC members and ceremony participants only.

Will establish a corporate gym membership with Planet Fitness. Gym membership will be contingent
on following gym usage guidelines.

Will keep current Command Vehicle for use by the Deputy Chief. Will look into the future purchase
of a new Command Vehicle for the Deputy Chief in 2022 or 2023.

Application for Non-Revenue EZ Pass account has been submitted.

Will contact accountant to set up a meeting re: future budgeting process and possible LOSAP.

Adjourned

Time: 9:26pm Date: 5/10/21

Respectfully )
Submitted

G fl—

James Murphy
Clerk




